
St Maryôs Primary is committed to students experiencing a sense of inclusion that is respectful of their giftedness, abilities, 

culture and contexts.  Our studentôs experience learning and teaching in a child safe environment that is engaging and 

liberating.  
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JUST A REMINDER  THAT TOMORROW  

FRIDAY 7 TH JUNE IS A PUPIL FREE DAY  
 

It is wonderful to be back at school with the children and the teachers. I have enjoyed walking 

around the yard and reconnecting with the children. Monday was a big day in the office catching 

up with paperwork but as the week has progressed, I am back in classrooms for some time with 

the teachers and the children. This is my happy place!! 

 

Next week (Thursday 13th June) I have been asked to speak at The Age Summit Conference in 

Melbourne. This is a huge honour. I have been asked because St Maryôs is a high performing 

school, and many are interested in our journey. The hard work that our teachers have participated 

in and developed into excellent teaching strategies has benefitted our beautiful Myrtleford 

children. A huge thank you to our teachers. Our Myrtleford community should be very proud of 

every teacher and Education Support Officer and Administration staff as I know I am extremely 

proud. I have attached a link if you would like to explore the agenda for this day. Hopefully I will 

have a chance to speak with the Hon Ben Carroll Minister for Education! 

ñThis exclusive event aims to unite Australiaôs educators, influential thinkers, and policymakers 

for meaningful discussions. Take part in the platform to explore the insights gained, the shared 

difficulties faced by educators and students currently, and the evidence-backed approaches that 

can be implemented at both the policy and grassroots levels to improve student resultsò.  

Link: https://theageschools.com.au/ 

 

A reminder that Friday is a pupil free day and Monday is a public holiday (Kingôs Birthday). I 

understand that pupil free days can be very difficult for parents as often babysitters need to be 

found. I thank you so much for your understanding and support in this area.  

 

We wish Jo Bennett an enjoyable Long Service Leave as she spends time with her daughter, who 

welcomes a new baby into the world. Such a special time. Penny will replace Jo from the 11th 

June to the 28th June. As you know though Jo left a little earlier as babies do not always wait for 

our plans!! 

 

Julie Humphreys will also be enjoying some well-earned rest with Long Service Leave from the 

11th June to the 21st June. During this time Cathy Jeffery has kindly taken on the role as year four 

teacher. We are truly very fortunate to have such wonderful Casual Relief Teachers who so easily  

slot into the school routines and teaching. 

 

Have a great week and enjoyable long weekend.  

Kitty   (Principal) 

 

GOODBYE AND THANK YOU  
St Maryôs Staff and Children said goodbye to Trish last Friday.  

We would like to thank you for everything youôve done as our Acting 

Principal. We have really appreciated your leadership, guidance, and 

sense of humour. You have kept things running smoothly and made 

everyone feel included and valued.  Thank you and best wishes for you 

future endeavours. 

 

 

 

 

School Notices  
Yard Supervision: 

Morning:  8:30 - 8:55am 

Afternoon: 3:20 -3:35pm 

  

Bell Times: 

School Begins 8:55am 

Recess:  11:10ï11:30am 

Lunch: 1:30 -2:20pm 

Finish: 3:20pm 

 

Student Absences: 

Please phone the office 

by 9:00am if your child 

will not be at school on 

57 521808. 

Or mark absence on 

PAM. 

 

 
Term 2 

Monday 15th April  

Friday 28th June 

Term 3 

Monday 15th July 

Friday 20th September 

Term 4 

Monday 7th October 

Friday 20th December 

 

MASS TIMES 

 

Myrtleford  

Saturday @ 5:00pm 

Sunday   @ 9.00am 

 

Bright  

Sunday  @ 11:00am 

 

St Patricks Whorouly 

Last Sunday of the 

Month  @ 5:00pm 

 

 Click on the link 

 

mailto:principal@smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au
https://theageschools.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057649051178


SIGNING YOUR CHILD IN & OUT &  LATE TO SCHOOL PROCESS  
All Children who arrive at school after 8:55am or leave school before 3:20pm MUST be signed 

in/out at the office.  If for any reason, you need to take your child out of school during school 

hours, please come to the office to sign your child out.  

 

STUDENT  ABSENCES 
If your child is absent from school for any reason, it is vital that you notify the school prior to 

9am, giving the reason for the absence (e.g. If your child is sick, attending an appointment, 

family holiday etc).  This can be done  via a few ways: 

¶ Mark absence on PAM. 

¶ Send a note with your child on their return to school, or beforehand if you know in 

advance 

¶ School answering machine is on out of hours, so you can leave a message on 

57521808 

 

SCHOOL NEWS  

 

DATES TO REMEMBER  
JUNE  

Friday 7th  Pupil Free Day (Staff Catholic Identity PD) 

Monday 10th  Kingôs Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 14th  No School Buses Running (due to MP-12 having a pupil free day)  St Maryôs is Open   

Monday 17th  Whole School Well Being Day ï Movies in Wangaratta to see ñInside Out 2ò   

Monday 17th  Assembly 2:30pm EMPAC 

Friday 21st  Cross Country Benalla 

Tuesday 25th  Parent Teacher Interviews 

Wednesday 26th  Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 27th  Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 27th  SLC Mass 9:15am 

Friday 28th  Last Day Term 2  

JULY  
Monday 15th  First Day Term 3 

Tuesday 16th  School Advisory Council Meeting 6pm  

Monday 22nd  Assembly 2:30pm EMPAC 

  Wednesday 24th   Confirmation/Eucharist Parent Information Night 6:30pm 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL WELL BEING DAY ð MOVIES IN WANGARATTA TO SEE òINSIDE OUT 2ó   
We are getting very excited about our upcoming whole school excursion on Monday, 17 June to 

the Wangaratta Cinema for an early release viewing of the animated movie Inside Out 2. Earlier 

in the year, schools received notice of Boost Funding from the Australian government to address 

the impacts of COVID-19 on the mental health of Australian students. This movie excursion is 

part of our schoolôs commitment to increasing our work around mental health and wellbeing and 

we are grateful for this government funding. 

  

The timing of the Inside Out 2 movie release was perfect, as this excursion compliments the 

learning our students are already doing across the school with regards to our bodies and minds 

(JLC), body systems (MLC) and life relationships (SLC), as well as work I have had the privilege 

of doing in various classrooms around the topic of anxiety and worries. 

  

About the movie: 

Disney and Pixarôs ñInside Out 2ò returns to the mind of newly minted teenager Riley just as 

headquarters is undergoing a sudden demolition to make room for something entirely 

unexpected: new Emotions! Joy, Sadness, Anger, Fear and Disgust, whoôve long been running a 

successful operation by all accounts, arenôt sure how to feel when Anxiety shows up. And it 

looks like sheôs not alone. 

  

Permission notices will be out shortly on PAM so please keep an eye out! 

 

Ashley Pasqualotto 

Mental Health & Wellbeing Leader  

 

 

 

 



   
 

 
 

 

CATHOLIC IDENTITY NEWS  

                          
June is the month for devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus which began during the 12th 

century.  

It wasnôt until 1673, when Sister Margaret Mary Alacoque (canonised in 1920) began to 

receive visions of Jesusô Sacred Heart. These visions would occur to St. Margaret periodically 

over the course of two years. During the visions, St. Margaret spoke with Jesus. Of the many 

things he told her, Jesus said he wanted the image of his heart to be made known so that 

people were reminded of his love and mercy. 

 

 

Sacramental Dates 2024 

Confirmation and First Eucharist Parent Information Evening  - 23rd July at 6:30pm 

Sacramental Masses:  

Saturday 14th September at 6pm and Sunday 15th September at 9am  

 

Have a fabulous week, 

Jo Bennett (Catholic Identity Leader) 

 



JUNIOR NEWS  

 

    
 

YEAR 1   
I will be taking long service leave, until the end of term due to my daughter and son-in-law welcoming a new 

baby into their family. I have the pleasure of taking care of my grandson while my daughter has our new 

granddaughter.  

The Year 1 students will be in the capable hands of Miss Penny during this time. I have left detailed planning for 

the students to continue their amazing work during this time. 

Best wishes, Jo 

 

RELIGI ON 
We are currently investigating Pentecost and have learnt a new song óHearts on Fireô by Michael Mangan.  

  

LITERACY  
We are continuing our daily sessions with phonics and phonemic awareness. In Orton Gillingham- O.G, we are still working on 

split vowel digraphs, this is where two letters make the one sound, but these are split and have a consonant in the middle, such as 

the word ótheseô. O-e . The last óeô tells the vowel óSay your nameô.  

On Tuesday, the students worked on extending sentences using some of their spelling words: hope, bone and rope. It was fantastic 

to see them using the rules and knowledge from our phonemic awareness sessions to work out the spelling of the words in our 

sentences. 

 

We have continued our study of the book óWandiô by Favell Parrett in Literacy. The students are enjoying this true local 

story, but from óWandiôsô perspective. This week, we wrote extended simple sentences to explain who Wandi is and 

what happened to him. 

 

 

MATHS  
The students have continued to study 3D shapes and have been using unifix blocks when completing addition and subtraction 

equations. They have also been practising all of the mathematical skills taught so far in our óDaily Reviewô. We do this three times 

a week and it is wonderful to see their growth and automaticity with maths skills. 


